BRADWAY ACTION GROUP
Committee Meeting Monday 12th January 2004, 22 Oxclose Avenue
 
MINUTES

 
Present:  Dorothy Astle (Chairman), Ruth Darrall, Steven George, Alan Kewley, Alysoun Dungworth, Gill Wainman, Fiona Vallely, Tony Smith, David Wrottesley, Peter Stubbs
 
1.  Apologies
 
   John Pritchett.  In his absence, Mrs Astle asked Mr Stubbs to take the minutes.  All agreed.
 Graham King
 
2.  Minutes of Previous Meeting (17th November 2003)
 
Accepted as a correct record.
 
3.  Matters Arising
 
         Planning Application: 211 Twentywell Lane.  Mrs Astle reported that Cllr Anne Smith had told her that the application had been amended to incorporate four floors, not five as before.  It is understood that the Planning Officer, Mr Mcleod still regards the application as unacceptable.  It was decided to await further developments.  On a related matter, a request had been received from a woman connected with No 211 Twentywell Lane to attend a BAG Committee meeting to discuss Neighbourhood Watch.  Mr George reported that he had been speaking with Gillian Simpson, the Neighbourhood Watch coordinator for Bradway/Totley, with a view to her attending a future meeting (she would require advance notification of questions).  It was agreed that Mr George would put the two in touch with one another (SG).
 
         Mr George confirmed that he would be distributing (by hand) a letter to those who attended the AGM, inviting them to the Open Meeting on 27th January 2004.  Mrs Wainman offered to do the photocopying.
 
         Footpaths.  Mrs Astle reported that the new Public Rights of Way Officer, Steve Tivey is keen to pursue our concerns..  The form used for claiming that a Public Right of Way has been established has recently been revised.  A new batch will be sent to Mrs Astle shortly.  We need to get as many as possible returned.  The matter is to be raised at the Open Meeting on 27th January 2004.  Mrs Astle also reported that she had spoken to Mrs Lawrence, the licensee of The Bradway Hotel from 1955 to 1978.  She appears to confirm that the public always used to use a path adjacent to the pub to gain access to the recreation ground from Bradway Road. Mr Stubbs gave Mr Smith the name of a man living at Dronfield Woodhouse who knows a good deal about the local footpath network.
 
          Mrs Astle mentioned concerns that had been raised, including a petition, about the problem of dogs fouling footpaths and footways.  She had spoken to Dave Aspinall about it, and he had suggested that Philip Dunraven, the appropriate officer from the Directorate of Development, Environment and Leisure at the City Council, should come along and meet us.  It was agreed that Mr Dunraven would be asked to address the Open Meeting on 27th January 2004 (JP).
 
         Sir Harold Jackson School.  No progress with the logo.  Not to be pursued at present.  Mrs Darrall has to clarify the situation regarding the use of the school field (RD).  A general discussion followed about the need to tackle again the problem of traffic congestion caused by parents dropping off / picking up the children.  It was agreed that more children should be encouraged to walk, with their friends and a parent, even if this could not be done formally due to insurance problems.  Mr Wrottesley also agreed to investigate the possibility of the M17 bus doing an earlier run around local estates to provide a public transport alternative (DW).
 
         Planning Applications.  Nothing significant to report.
 
         Policing.  Mr George and Mr Kewley have met to exchange information.  Mr George has attended a meeting between representatives of the police and residents of the “South Area” at the town hall.  He now has a list of contacts.  This prompted Mrs Astle to mention the names of people she is in contact with in adjacent areas – Ike Hill at Lowedges and Avril Critchley at Totley.   Mr George has also offered to become a Neighbourhood Watch coordinator for St Quentin Drive
 
         Traffic and Highways.  Some road markings have been renewed on Twentywell Road following recent accidents.  Many street signs throughout the area have been renewed, although in several instances the redundant ones still need to be removed.  It was understood this is because they still need to be disconnected from the electricity supply.  Mr Wrottesley reiterated his concerns about overgrown trees and their roots.  Whilst acknowledging the problem, the Council claim to have insufficient resources to respond.  Mr Stubbs reported that he had been informed by the Council that the roadworks at Bradway Road / Twentywell Lane should be finished “in 2 to 3 weeks”.  Various members commented that the scheme had been well managed over the Christmas period, and it was agreed that a letter be sent to the Council complimenting them on their performance (JP).  There was no further news of the alleged impending imposition of a weight limit on the B6054 through Holmesfield.  Mr Stubbs to clarify the situation with his colleagues at Derbyshire County Council (PJS).  The difficulty caused by indiscriminate / selfish parking on footways and at road junctions was raised.  To the extent that this constitutes an obstruction, Mr George is to raise it with the Police.  They may require evidence of persistent offenders.
       Mrs Astle reported that following a meeting she’d had with Dennis Wyatt of the City Council she was hopeful that a seat would be provided on the corner outside the Spar shop.
         Other Matters.  Mrs Astle informed the Committee of the Council’s “Message in a Bottle” scheme which enables people receiving medication to leave details that can be found easily by the emergency services should the need arise.  To be raised at the Open Meeting on 27th January.
 
4.  Preparation for Open Meeting (27th January 2004)
 
Following discussion, an Agenda was agreed.  
 
5.  Any Other Business
    Mrs Dungworth is preparing an article for the Bugle ( Spring edition)
 
Mrs Astle is to speak to Mr King on the question of funding.
 
6.  Next Meeting
 
Monday 8th March 2004, at 22 Oxclose Avenue (7.30pm)
